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July 13th 2016
	

	Leavers’ Party
Thursday 14th July
5:30 – 7pm

For pupils in Years 2 - 6
	Reading Challenge 

This summer the library holiday reading challenge is ‘the Big Friendly Read’. Our school has a very large number of pupils taking part in the Newtown area , so if your child is interested please take them to the library to join in this excellent project. 
	Leavers’ Assembly

Parents of pupils in Year 6 are warmly invited to our special assembly on Thursday 14th at 2pm.

	Non-Uniform Day

On the last day of term pupils can come to school in their own casual clothes rather than uniform.
	House Matches

Netball and football house matches for juniors will take place on Friday morning. 
Pupils can wear their house colours.
	Work Experience

It has been lovely to welcome back some of our past pupils who have returned as Year 10 work experience students during the last 2 weeks of term.

	Talent Night
This was another great evening of entertainment from our starts at school – singing, dancing, music and magic from our brilliant young stars!

Many thanks to the magnificent members of the Friends of the School, especially those stalwarts of the committee, Ms Rachel Pughe, Mrs Moira Jones, Mrs Carole Stovell. 
Nearly £250 was raised – thank you!


	School Fete

Years 5 and 6 made an excellent job of organising the fete this year under the expert guidance of Mr Phillips and Mrs Mumford. Over £600 was raised, some of which will fund our sponsorship of Jiya, who lives in India while the bulk of it will go to buying iPads. 
Thanks to all who contributed in any way.
	Wheelathon  
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This was a great success, raising £252 for an iPad.

Thank you!



	Goodbye
At the end of this school year we say goodbye to two long standing members of staff, Mrs Elizabeth Farrington and Ms Alison Turner. Both have given many years of excellent service to the school supporting pupils. Good luck to Ms Turner as she moves onto a new post.

Mrs Farrington, who has worked here for nearly 24 years in Class 1 and 2, has touched the lives of hundreds of Kerry children and helped to shape their futures for the better as well as doing so much for our school, church and village communities. We wish her every good health and happiness in her retirement.

Goodbye and good luck to all those in Year 6 who are leaving us.  We wish them all the very best as they move on to their new schools in September and look forward to hearing of their many and varied successes in the future.  We hope they will have a very happy time and take many fond memories of Kerry School with them.

	Sports

It has been a very good year for sports here in St. Michael’s.  We are proud of the fact that all children from Year 2 to Year 6 take part in competitions and shared sports events.  Our very sincere thanks to all parents and volunteers who have helped out this year in any way, through taking children to events, volunteering and/or taking clubs.  We appreciate the fact you have given up your time to allow the children these opportunities.



	Lost Property 

There are three bin bags of lost property, mainly sweatshirts and cardigans, none of which is labelled.  Any of these items is available for you to collect until the end of term. 

Please label all items of uniform for September so we can reduce this
	Recorders, books etc

To all leavers – please return any school equipment, books etc that you may have at home so that another child can have the use of it next year – Diolch.
	Reading and Maths

Please try to hear your children read as often as possible in the holidays and try to encourage them to read alone whenever possible.  We are hoping to reduce the after holiday ‘dip’ in reading that occurs in the Autumn Term so that children can continue making good progress straight away, rather than spending several weeks catching up.  
	Internet Safety

With social media and chat sites being so readily available these days I would urge all parents whose child uses the internet in this way, either on a computer or mobile phone, that you check their emails and social accounts very regularly.  This is not a breach of their privacy it is being a responsible parent.

It is impossible to tell whether a new ‘friend’ is genuine or someone posing as a child for more sinister reasons.  I would urge you all to take great care not to be complacent about the potential dangers either.


· School reopens to children on Monday 5th September 2016 for the new academic year
* This newsletter is available on the parents’ page on HWB+ and on the school website www.st-michaels.powys.sch.uk
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We now have a school Twitter page - follow us @stmichaelskerry
Thank you

In this last week of my time as head teacher I’d like to take the opportunity to say a very sincere thank you to all those people who have supported the school and done so much to make it a happy and successful one in so many ways. I know there are things which can be improved upon and that, from time to time parents will have their own concerns regarding aspects of their child’s education. However, I know that most of the pupils and most of the parents are, for most of the time, happy with school life and satisfied that they are doing well in school. I think this is because there is a successful partnership between school and home, one where we are able to work together to ensure the children have the best opportunities to learn, to thrive and to become good caring and well-rounded people as they move on through their lives. Much of this success stems from good communication – both ways – where concerns are raised at an early stage, problems smoothed out as quickly as possible and not left to fester.

There are many ‘thank you’s to be said to the many people who do so much to make this school a good one. Sincere and grateful thanks to parents, our governors and Reverend Alex who do so much in terms of support and guidance.

The Friends of St. Michael’s work hard to support all the children. Without the effort they have put over many years, pupils would not have benefitted from the super resources, ‘extras’ and opportunities that have been paid for by the fantastic fund-raising the Friends do. In the last few years alone thousands of pounds have been raised for I.T. equipment. Indeed we are now able to buy 10 more iPads for the autumn term. This is already allowing pupils to become really confident in using ICT in different subjects which is brilliant, because from September ICT is going to take on a far greater emphasis in the new creative curriculum that is on its way in Wales. I would urge you all to take a look on Hwb at the movies Year 5 and 6 have made this week using the iPads – the learning that has taken place in such a short time is truly astonishing.

The staff at St. Michael’s are just superb. I would like to thank them all for what they do so expertly each day, not only in the teaching they do but in the wonderful level of care they provide, nurturing and knowing each child so well. They are a fantastic, dedicated and professional team and I feel very privileged to have had the opportunity to work with them.

It has been a privilege and a pleasure to have been head teacher of such a wonderful school and an honour to have played a small part in an institution that has served the village of Kerry since 1868. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time here, watching pupils learn and grow and thrive in such a marvelously supportive and caring atmosphere. I know that I leave the school in safe hands with Mr Phillips at the helm. 

With kind regards and best wishes to you all for the future,
Kathryn O Thomas
Mrs Thomas

Head teacher
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